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TRAINING SESSION: WEEK 5 FOR U8:  STRIKING LONGER PASSES

Objectives

To develop the technique of striking a longer pass.To develop receiving/redirecting.To develop attacking principles:
Penetration, support, width, mobility, depth

Clean the yard

12 Players

Cones, balls

Intensity: 5

00:12 min
(6 x 00:01 min, 00:01 min rest)

Coaching Points
What part of the foot should you use to
strike the ball? (laces or instep)Where
should your non-kicking feet be? (To strike
the ball farther, the non-kicking foot
should be slightly away but next to the
ball)
Description
Create a field and split into half. Put an
alley to designate a no entry zone in
between the two fields. Half of the players
go on one side and are a team, half go to
the other. Have an odd number of balls
prepared. Example: If you have 6 players,
put two balls on one half, and three for

Small-Sided Game to a target

12 Players

Balls, cones

Intensity: 7

00:12 min
(6 x 00:01 min, 00:01 min rest)

Coaching Points
Surface selection of the push pass. "What
part of the foot do you use to pass the ball
to a teammate"?Surface selection of
receiving. "What part of the foot do you use
to receive a pass"? If you can't pass
forward then what? (Pass to a teammate)
Description
Create a playing area with cones. At the end
of the playing area, make an end zone. Ask
an assistant coach (may need a few) to stand
in the end zone. They are a "target". Inside
the playing area play 2v2/3v3/4v4. A point
is scored when a team can pass the ball to a
target. 

Small Sided Game-"Outside Goals"

12 Players

Balls, Four small goals,
cones

Intensity: 7

00:12 min
(6 x 01:00 min, 01:00 min rest)

Coaching Points
Techniques of striking or passing a longer
ball. The idea of "snapping" leg and foot
when passing for longer distances. 
Description
Two teams of equal playing numbers. Create a
small field. Place two small goals for each
half outside the designated playing area.
Play like a normal game except that the
goals are outside the playing area. The only
way to score is to pass the ball within the
playing area to one of the outside goals.
Variations: A) Vary the length of the
outside goals from the designated playing
area. B) Make three goals on each end, C) If

4v4 to small goals

10 Players

Cones, balls, small goals

Intensity: 7

00:16 min
(4 x 03:00 min, 01:00 min rest)

Coaching Points
Application of technique"Diamond Shape"
while on attack
Description
Two teams play 4v4 against each other. Field
Dimensions: U6: Approximately 30 yards long
by 20 yards wide; U8: Approximately 35 yards
long by 25 yards wide. No goalkeepers. 
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